Lazy T H HOA Board Meeting

May 10, 2011
Present: Nick Hether, Jean Nedrud, Jim Doe, Jon Koon, Frank Manseau, Linda Price; Phyllis Sangster (DRC)
President Nick called the meeting to order, the minutes from the previous meeting were approved. The meeting agenda was amended to include discussion of sale of park land.
TREASURE’S REPORT AND 2012 BUDGET  Jean Nedrud, treasurer, made a budget report and the Board began the budgetary process for 2012. There is $3443.50 left over from 2010. The Board will make a recommendation on where to spend/save these monies after receiving bids and information on ongoing projects such as the fire pond and street repair.

WEB SITE   Jon reported on his preliminary ideas for a web site for the HOA. The Board adopted the domain name www.lazyth.org. Jon asked the Board to consider his proposed contents for the site and discussion will continue at the next meeting.
ROAD REPAIR  Jim (with Frank’s help) submitted a history of road work and estimates that have been gathered over the years. This will be filed with the Board minutes for this meeting. On two occasions Jim has walked the subdivision looking at the road conditions. Once was with Chris Budeski from Madison Engineering and the other was with Kirk Hogan, a home owner and civil engineer with Dick Anderson Construction and Jack Swanson from High Country. All agreed that our roads are in good shape. Some places that need rebuilding have been identified and marked with blue paint. Jim is currently waiting for bids from High Country on the rebuilding and from High Country and Top Notch Coatings on the crack sealing that will follow the rebuilding. There are still some blocked culverts that Frank will address with the homeowners before any repairs are begun. Costs for future repaving were discussed and the Board will determine at the next Board meeting how to present these at the annual meeting.
FIRE POND  Nick gave a report on the fire suppression pond. He, Frank, Jim and Linda met with the Sourdough Fire Department on May 5, 2011. In addition to J. D. Engle (Fire Chief), the fire department legal counsel, their consulting engineer, a member of their Board, and several others were also in attendance. Chief Engle explained that the fire pond is a legal requirement by the State of Montana. To address mitigation of additional fire suppression responsibilities, Gallatin County made available to the Lazy TH developer a number of options, one of which was our fire pond. It is our responsibility to maintain it by State law and in our covenants. They recommended that we consult with HKM Engineering, the firm that planned our pond, to help us design a pump test. HKM’s job will be to determine the test criteria and then supervise the actual test. We will need to hire a contractor to actually complete the test. Representatives from the Fire Department will also witness the test. Nick has contacted HKM and they have agreed to help us with this process. Nick and Jim will meet with HKM soon to discuss procedures and cost. This will determine if we need to do any repairs on the pond to make it useable to the Fire Department. 

PARK LANDS  Linda shared information she obtained in speaking with Michael Harris, supervisor of open lands for Gallatin County. She contacted him with concerns from the Board about motorized vehicle use in our designated parks and on the trail between the subdivision and Patterson Road. Our parks actually belong to the Gallatin County Park System and our trail is a part of the designated trail network. Therefore, there is no motorized vehicle use allowed in/on them. Mr. Harris recommended we erect signs informing the public of this. He sent a letter with the specific wording recommended. He also shared that our desire to improve the trail with some gravel would be welcomed by the County.

Frank reported that he had spoken with the Gallatin County Planner about selling some of our park lands. Money from the sale of these lands would need to be donated to the County Park System. The Board agreed that was not something we wish to do at this time.

SIGNS  Nick sought out some bids for the recommended signs for our parks and trail. Sign-a-Rama had the best price at $32.50 each. These will be mounted on 4 x 4 posts at access to each of the parks and at four places on the trail. Provisions for continued dog waste management will also be attached to these posts. Frank, Nick, and Jim will head up this project. 
New “No Soliciting” signs will be attached to the current speed signs and Frank will look into repainting the frames around the current Lazy TH and speed limit signs.  

ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA  Nick shared a draft of the agenda for the upcoming annual meeting to be held July 13 at Manseaus. This will be finalized at the next Board meeting. Responsibilities for contacting homeowners about attendance or proxies will also be determined. 

HAYING OF VACANT LOTS  Frank spoke with Harold Lindvig who is willing to hay any vacant lots in the subdivision for the hay. This will only happen if the lot owners give their permission. Nick will send a letter to those affected. 

NEXT BOARD MEETING  June 7, 7:30 PM at Jim Doe’s home, 164 Terrence Loop. 
Respectfully submitted,

Linda Price   

